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Recognizing that there can be opportunities for exceptional and enhanced learning experiences with animals, the CPP ACUC has established this policy which allows for the holding of animals in the teaching lab of Building 92 for more than 12 hours.  This is the stricter standard as defined by the USDA Animal Welfare Act regulations and ‘covered’ species.  PHS policy states “a managed area in which animals are housed for more than 24 hours” and it also encompasses more of the typical species used at CPP.

These are the conditions which need to be met:

· A request must be made of the facility coordinator or designate, who evaluates the housing arrangements.  The request must necessarily describe the animals, provide justification for housing in the teaching lab, and include the amount of time.
· The veterinarian serving on the ACUC must be consulted, who will review and approve the request as well.  In the absence of the veterinarian, the ACUC chair may approve the request.
· Upon the mutual approval of both the coordinator and either the veterinarian or chair, the ACUC is to be informed as soon as possible.

· The animal(s) must be kept in an acceptable primary enclosure and be housed in a manner compliant with current standards and applicable protocols.  The enclosure must be well identified (for example, that another classroom activity would not involve itself).
· The health condition of the animal(s) must be evaluated and appropriate measures taken while held in the teaching lab.  For example, if the animal has come from another facility, it should be handled as if it were in quarantine.
· Records pertaining to housing in the teaching lab are to be maintained by facility personnel, including the macro-environment, the request, and persons granting the approval.
· If the teaching lab has any animals in it according to this policy during a scheduled semi-annual inspection, then the ACUC must inspect it.  Otherwise, the husbandry records pertaining to its housing in the teaching lab must be made available for review by the ACUC.


The Committee anticipates that these requests will be rare.
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